


WEDNESDAY, MARCH 9, 2022
MEETING OF THE CULTURAL ARTS COMMISSION
VILLAGE OF OSWEGO
MEETING MINUTES - DRAFT 


ROLL CALL
Attended: Tony Pastore, Katie Marter, Karen Kulzer, Jennifer Putzier, Kristie Vest, and Julie Hoffman
Absent: Angie Hibben
 
START OF MEETING
The meeting was called to order at 6:12 p.m. by Tony Pastore and seconded by Karen Kulzer.

Julie reminded everyone that our goal today is to plan for what we want to accomplish in the next fiscal year, starting May 1, 2022 – April 30, 2023.  Christina Burns is going to request $15,000.00 at the Budget Meeting this weekend unless we propose something larger with justification.

MINUTES
Karen made a motion to approve the January minutes as written.  Jennifer Putzier seconded the motion.
 
PUBLIC FORUM
Opened and closed at 6:18 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS:  2022 Planning Session
Tony proposed a few ideas for public art.  He prepared some online examples and showed them via the projector to the group.
1. Artistic bike racks: 
Comments on this functional art idea follow:
a. Most Commissioners thought that we could spread out downtown.  
b. Functional; whimsical, timely with gas prices
c. People may take a photo by it because it’s cool
d. Each could be uniquely different, but they can tie together in some way, too.
e. If it looks more like a piece of art, people may not lock their bike to it.
f. We could literally put a sign that says, “Bike Rack” on it so people know they can lock their bikes to the art pieces, too.
g. It is functional, plus people will be encouraged to ride their bike, thus aiding our efforts in making Oswego appear fun and interesting.
h. They may add pops of color downtown.
i. We need bike racks, anyway, so, it makes sense to make something functional and allow people to appreciate them who don’t always have an appreciation for art.
j. From the price point that we spoke about earlier, it’s not horribly priced.
k. Other organizations and companies can get on board with this and sponsor part of it or add to those already put up.
l. Businesses might jump on board because they want one in front of their buildings.
m. If we do a design like flowers, a potentially different design could go over them in the colder months.
n. It may be that painted steel could be best.
o. We need to decide what we want the bike racks to look like and exactly where the locations make sense to be.  
p. CAC pays for the base piece and a business or organization may choose to customize one in front of their business.
q. Put one at the Farmer’s market; one at the corner of Main St. and Van Buren St. by Schoppe Design; one by The Village Grind, etc. 
r. The bike rack design idea is colorful and creates a unique shadow on the ground.
s. Other art pieces such indigenous to the area could be fish, foxes, or something unique to the Fox Valley.
t. What makes art interesting sometimes is taking something that is functional that meets the community’s needs yet is decorative as well.

2. Murals:
Comments on future murals in the downtown area follow:
a. Murals could be in a few locations downtown.  Perhaps a new one could be added every other year.
For the future…
3. Interactive Sculptures:
Tony presented some additional ideas that could be more costly but possible given more time.
a. Tony suggested that in the future we may want to consider something more cutting edge and possibly with lights.  It’ll draw more attention and create more buzz; thereby attracting people to Oswego.  He likes the fact that this could be experiential.
b. Tony showed some videos that illustrated a few examples from Brisbane, Australia.  One included a lighted see saw and another with a lighted dome with large chairs underneath it for people to lay back and look upwards at it during evening hours.  
c. Another website was displayed with illuminated art images from California consisting of lit up bottles on large cylinders with various colors in rows.

NEW BUSINESS:  None
STAFF REPORTS:  Julie reported that:
a. Brigette Bittman, Community Engagement Coordinator – Marketing, was hired and will be at the April CAC meeting.
b. Francisco Contreras’ art exhibit is up.  He had 20. or so, guests come to see him receive his recognition at the February Board Meeting.  They stayed and had a reception of sorts for approx. 1 hour.  Franciso has sold 2 paintings, to date, and he has received some press coverage from The Ledger. 

COMMISSIONER REPORTS:  
Kristie reported/asked:
a. …that the Oswegoland Park District has a Poetry Walk and a Talk-Back with Michael Leali in the coming months and would appreciate any support she can get for those events, taking place at the Little White School Museum this spring.
b. …if the Village of Oswego’s CAC Facebook Page is active?  If not, where can this information be disseminated to create some interest?
c. …if the Village was going to set up a QR Code in the lobby to drive more interested artists to apply to exhibit in 2023?  Julie conveyed that it is on Christina Burns’ “To-Do” list and it should be put up any time now.  Jennifer Putzier suggested it be up as soon as possible to capitalize on the buzz Francisco has created for the exhibitions already.
d. …whether Tamzin Ritchie had stepped down.  Julie conveyed that she stepped down in the beginning of January for personal reasons.
e. …whether Angie was still on the Commission.  Julie conveyed that her appointment was up for renewal and that Angie would be getting back to us as to her decision.

NEXT MEETING:
Wednesday, April 13, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. at Village Hall

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 7:33 PM.   A motion was made by Tony Pastore and seconded by Karen Kulzer



